St. Linus Church, Bath, Ontario

Telephone: 613-352-5832 Pastor: Father Tim Shea Sunday Mass 10:30 a.m.

Reconciliation: Available upon request or at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview Mass at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview, Saturday at 5:15 p.m., Sunday at 9:00 a.m. Weekday Masses at 9:30 a.m. (schedule changes - call for times 613-389-2009)

www.blessedsacramentamherstview.org/

Sunday, February 12, 2017 Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

The month of February is dedicated to the Holy Family.

<u>Prayer Quilts:</u> As small hand tied quilts are made, a silent prayer is said for someone in special need. If someone you know is facing a health or personal issue and would like a prayer quilt, please contact Mary Dupel at (613) 389-6104. There is no charge for these quilts.

World Youth Day Presentation: On Thurs, Feb. 23 there will be a World Youth Day presentation at St. Paul the Apostle Parish in the church hall (1111 Taylor Kidd Blvd, Kingston) from 7-8 pm. All are welcome! Some of the pilgrims who attended World Youth Day in Poland would like to share photos, videos and stories of their incredible experience. We appreciated all the prayers and financial support parishioners from across the archdiocese offered over the last 3 years as we journeyed towards WYD. This is a small way for us to say thank you! Refreshments will be served.

World Day of Prayer: Every year, we are given the opportunity to take part in a very special service – the 'World Day of Prayer'. This year, it will be held on Friday, March 3rd at 1:30.p.m. As in previous years, all churches in Bath will join together for this ecumenical service. This year we at St. Linus will be hosting the event. The service this year was written by the World Day of Prayer Committee of the Philippines and the theme is "Am I being Unfair to You". This ecumenical experience is very rewarding, both spiritually and socially. Since we are hosting, we strongly encourage parishioners who are available to attend. Refreshments will be served following the service.

Countdown to Lent:

- 1. Ash Wednesday, March 1st 7 pm Mass at Blessed Sacrament, Amherstview
- 2. Bring your old palm branches to church next weekend so they can be burned to make ashes
- 3. Make your spiritual plan for lent So you will be ready for March 1st.
- 4. Stations of the cross and Mass at St. Linus Friday March 10th at 7pm
- 5. Faith refresher course, Monday evenings @ 7:30 p.m in Blessed Sacrament Parish Hall starting March 6th. Everyone welcome.

<u>Holy Land Trip:</u> November 8th to 17th, 2017, Father Charles Enyinnia will be leading a group of pilgrims to many of the sites in the Holy Land. Come to a Presentation and Information Session on Thursday, February 23 at 7pm in St. Francis of Assisi Rectory hall, Frankford. Cost is \$3027.42 pp, double occupancy; full payment due by September 8, 2017. If you can't make it to the presentation, call the parish office for the itinerary and brochure (613-398-6745).

Blessed Sacrament Card Parties: Join us at 7:00 pm on the third Tuesday of the month for an evening of euchre and bridge in the Blessed Sacrament church hall. This event is open to all who are over age 16 - Cover charge is \$2/person. Light refreshments served. Prizes will be awarded and there is Share the Wealth every evening. NOTE: The card party for February 21st has been CANCELLED. The next card party will be held on Tuesday, March 21st.

Adoration And Benediction Of The Blessed Sacrament: Adoration and Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament is held at Blessed Sacrament every first Friday at 10:00am. The next Adoration is March 3.

<u>Masses:</u> The Feb 12th mass is offered for Father Gerald Scanlan, as requested by Theresa Scanlon. February 26th, a Mass will be offered for Michael Hinch on the 1st anniversary of his death, requested by Zena & Kevin Hinch.

Volunteers:

voiunteers.		
Lector	Feb 19	Rosemarie Mallen
	Feb 26	Jane Leduc-Potter
Eucharistic Minister	Feb 19	Dan Willemse
Church Preparation	Feb	Vic & Maureen Eaton
	March	Zena & Kevin Hinch
Ministers of Hospitality	Feb 19	Donna & Tom Clifford
	Feb 26	Dora & Roger Burke

This bulletin is printed weekly through the courtesy of Zena Hinch at Gordon F. Tompkins Funeral Homes. Township Chapel 435, Davis Drive, Kingston 613-546-5150 & Central Chapel 49, Colborne St, Kingston 613-546-5454. To publish an item in the bulletin please email melanie@claritycontentservices.com